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Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Sad farewells
Today two members of Parklands staff are moving on to pastures new.  Miss Cambridge, Drama 
teacher, came to us on supply a few months ago, and she had a hugely positive impact on day one.  
Miss Cambridge is moving on to a permanent position at another school from next week, so we wish 
her all the best in her new role.  
Mrs Ardern, Deputy Headteacher, also finishes at Parklands today although she is remaining part of our 
community.  Mrs Ardern will be taking up the role of temporary Headteacher at Walton-le-Dale High 
School, which may become a member school in our Multi-Academy Trust.  Mrs Ardern will spend the 
next two weeks getting to know the school before officially taking up the role from after the Easter 
break.  Mrs Ardern has worked at Parklands for about 8 years during which time she has consistently 
had a phenomenal impact in our school and specifically in the Maths department.  As Executive 
Headteacher I shall be working closely with Mrs Ardern, supporting her in her new role, in addition to 
other members of Parklands who will collaborate with colleagues at Walton-le-Dale in order to help the 
school on its improvement journey.  Mrs Ardern will be sorely missed at Parklands, but we wish her all 
the very best at this exciting stage of her career.

Unavoidable School Closure
Following last Friday’s closure, I consulted with the school’s governors regarding our procedure for 
closing the school in adverse weather.  The updated procedure is here.  When I made the decision to 
close last Friday, I honestly thought it was the best decision to make at the time with the information I 
had.  My suggestion to governors, which was approved, was to push the decision making on to 7.30am 
(at the earliest) rather than 7am.  I fully acknowledge that we were the only school in Chorley to close, 
so I hope this amendment to our policy will help me (or any future headteacher) with the decision 
making process.

Children In Need
Thank you all for your support - we have raised over £700 for this very worthy cause!

Teachers’ Strikes
There has been a joint announcement today from the Government and education unions who have 
agreed to talks, starting today.  The NEU has also confirmed there will be no further strikes announced 
during the next two weeks.  This is hopefully a positive step forward to solving the funding issue within 
education.

World Down Syndrome Day (click here for the official website)
We would like to encourage all students to wear odd socks on 21st March to raise awareness of Down 
Syndrome.  I would like to thank Phoebe’s family for supporting us with this worthy cause and helping 
us better educate our students about Down Syndrome.  Please click here to see a brief presentation 
shown in forms this morning and to see Phoebe read a poem about Down Syndrome.
Wishing you a lovely weekend,
Mr Mitchell

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/school-information/Unavoidable-School-Closure-Procedure
https://www.worlddownsyndromeday.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JLFVQlnNtqKl8EPKVjtBBZr-fSUcjk3r/view?usp=sharing
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Year 7 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 8 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 9 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 10 Messages

No messages this week.

Year 11 Messages

Year 11 - Additional opportunities for GCSE Exam Preparation and Revision
After-School Revision Programme is in its third  week and will continue up to the start of GCSEs in 
May. Sessions run from 4-6pm. The time between school closing at 3pm and the sessions starting can 
be used to enjoy extra-curricular activities, complete homework or enjoy a break. Attendance is not 
compulsory but we would strongly advise that Year 11 take every opportunity to engage in preparing for 
their final exams. Please click on the link here for a reminder of the programme in full.

Easter school - Taking place during the Easter break. Click on the link here for the letter detailing the 
subjects on offer, dates, times and cost. Deadline for  bookings and payments are next Friday 24th 
March

College interviews this week for Year 11s (in the Refectory)

Wigan & Leigh on Wednesday
Runshaw on Thursday and Friday

Schedules posted outside the Top Office - please let me know if you are unable to attend your interview 
for whatever reason. Final deadlines are rapidly approaching, so if you have not booked an interview, 
you are at risk of missing out altogether. This also applies to those intending to take up an 
apprenticeship position or join the Armed Forces - you must have a Plan B in place!

Year 11 HOW TO REVISE SCIENCE. Your second weekly how to guide is here

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1K6RnqRy8bYOhd7AepCVrJjP2hTTaHpih/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CrIlG0PZAeSjXTAeUvxPKmGL25JFHDS4/view?usp=share_link
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1mPF76H75H8oEWq8Vn1qG2zmygTBuYKTLTyV09Hd0ZmE/edit#slide=id.g218b7da5bdb_1_48


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  

Overall school attendance since September 92.4%

Overall school attendance for the week 91.4%

Attendance by House since September:  

South America 93.5%
Europe 93.1%
Africa 92.5%
Asia 92.3%

Australasia 92.2%

Attendance by House for last week:

South America 93%
Europe 92.5%

Australasia 92.4%
Africa 90.8%
Asia 89.8%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Europe - Sweden 97.9%
Australasia - Fiji 96.4%

South America - Argentina 95.8%
Africa - Cote d’Ivoire 95.6%

Asia - Tibet 94.7%



Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone,

I hope that you have all had a great week and made 
good use of the days we have had off school due to the 
ongoing teachers’ strikes.
Thankfully Year 11s were still able to be in school on 
these days. I am sure this time was much appreciated 
with the fast approach of their GCSE exams.

Today is Comic Relief day, a charity that continues to 
drive positive change through the power of 
entertainment.  Parklands, once again, has invited 
students to come to school in their own clothes in 
order to raise money for this amazing charity. 

21st March marks World Down Syndrome Day. In order 
to raise awareness of this, pupils are free to wear odd 
socks. This is a simple task in which anyone can be 
involved and be supportive.

Have a great week everybody!

Kind regards
Ebony-Grace



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 33 pupils since September
Year 8: 36 pupils since September
Year 9: 21 pupils since September
Year 10: 52 students since September
Year 11: 32 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 177 pupils
Year 8: 155 pupils
Year 9: 102 pupils

Year 10: 164 students
Year 11: 132 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 135 pupils
Year 8: 100 pupils
Year 9: 59 pupils

Year 10: 121 students
Year 11: 89 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000&slide=id.p
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1L5tW5cnfXshu9zY_LIh2UUVZwsdkIxBvyz0SP3fcwF0/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Whole School Messages

World Down Syndrome Day is Tuesday 21st March. We are asking all students to wear crazy or odd 
socks on this day to help raise awareness and celebrate the lives and achievements of people with 
Down Syndrome.
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Whole School Messages

Weekly discussion questions from the RS department. If your child is in Key Stage 3, here 
are some questions to ask your child.

Current Unit - Judaism 
Enquiry Question - What does it mean to be a Jew in the 21st century?

1. What is the difference between a Bar Mitzvah and a Bat Mitzvah?
2. Why do young Jewish boys and girls have these celebrations?
3. Why do girls sometimes have their ceremony earlier than boys?
4. What typically happens in the Synagogue during a Bar/Bat Mitzvah?

Current Unit - The History of Christianity 
Enquiry Question - Who was the real Jesus?

1. What is the significance of Roman historian Cornelius Tacitus’ writings about Jesus?
2. How reliable is Tactitus as a source? Justify your answer.
3. What is the significance of Jewish historian Flavius Josephus’ writings about Jesus?
4. How reliable is Josephus as a source? Justify your answer.

Current Unit - The History of Christianity 
Enquiry Question - Was the European Reformation the most significant event in the history 
of Christianity?

1. What effect did Emperor Nero have on the way that people viewed Christians? How did he 
help the cause for Christians?

2. What was the Great Schism of 1054?
3. What factors contributed to the Great Schism happening?
4. Who was responsible for the European Reformation starting?

I would be grateful if you could complete this form to tell us which festivals are important to you and 
your family. This will help us celebrate all of the cultures we are so lucky to have in school.

Mrs Donohue
Teacher of Languages and EAL Co-ordinator

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSctVNsCuT7Vtcoel_-FQGagWxa-5RokahhkBSgq4SweD1nSwA/viewform
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Whole School Messages

Well done to my Year 10 bakers! They made fruit tarts with their own shortcrust pastry, creme 
anglaise and then decorated with fruits of their choice. I am so proud of all their hard work! 
Miss Topping
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Careers

Lots of great opportunities for students to get involved, in this week’s Careers News -  click here

The apprenticeship page is back this week and there are some great offers at both Level 2 and Level 
3. Anyone interested should create an account on the Gov.UK page (link in newsletter) which takes 
five minutes at the most. Then you can apply for any of the vacancies. Year 11 had an apprenticeship 
assembly this week from Alliance Learning - thanks to Becky for delivering that, it was very 
informative.

Career of the Week is Software Tester. I recently attended an event at a local company, ROQ, who 
carry out this type of work. They are hoping to work closely with our students, as it’s an area that 
people tend to overlook - but it is very well paid and a career that will become more and more 
important as technology continues to advance. Some of our budding cyber specialists in Year 10 will 
be taking part in a ‘bug’ hunt with a difference later in the summer term … more details to follow soon!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_2023_issue_TEN.pdf


Careers

There is an apprenticeship and careers expo at Preston Guild Hall on Tuesday next week - ideal for 
anyone looking to speak to employers about apprenticeship vacancies. It’s on till 7pm, so don’t miss 
out.
Have a look at some of the great employers taking part …

I know a number of people managed to get to the Chorley Council Careers Event earlier this week - I 
hope you found it useful, and a bit of a substitute for our own Careers Fair that was sadly cancelled. I 
am hoping to work closely with the council on some new careers initiatives in the next few months 
which will benefit our students and local employers. Keen an eye on Career News for more details …

The ‘School to Work’ programme, offered by the local NHS Trust, means that up to 20 Year 10 
students can take part in a work experience week at Chorley Hospital. Places are rapidly being filled, 
so if you would like to take part in this for your WEX week, please let me know.  There will be tours of 
different departments, sessions with various healthcare professionals and Q&A opportunities. As it is 
normally very difficult to find WEX in the hospital (and impossible to get clinical experience for Year 
10s) this seems like a perfect solution for anyone interested in a career within the NHS. Application 
forms and more information available from the Top Office.

Coming up the following week is a Pre-Sampling Day assembly for Year 10s. I will share the document 
from Wigan & Leigh College, showing the options for the Sampling Day in June then you have a 
chance to think carefully about the subjects you might want to try out. You can try all new subjects, or 
something you already do to see what the difference is from Level 2 to Level 3. You have the option of 
trying A Levels, vocational (or BTEC) subjects or you can spend the day at the Engineering and 
Construction Centre.


